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FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT 

 
MILL RIVER AND MILL POND 

HABITAT RESTORATION PROJECT 

STAMFORD, CONNECTICUT 

 

The proposed Federal action involves the removal of approximately 18,600 cubic yards of 
sediment from the Mill Pond, the removal of the Main Street Dam and the concrete 
retaining walls around the Mill Pond.  Removing these structures will create an 
opportunity to restore the river channel and floodplain to Mill River Park and open 4.5 
miles of the Mill River for fish passage.  Alewife, blueback herring, white perch and 
American shad are expected to flourish in the restored river.  The restored channel will 
effectively transport sediment and nutrients, supporting aquatic, riverbank, and floodplain 
habitat. 
 
Three out of the four additional restoration actions described in Alternative 2 were also 
selected for implementation.  The selected additional actions include: 1) enhancing the 
riparian corridor through planting native woody and herbaceous vegetation and removing 
exotic and invasive plant species; 2) creating and restoring tidal wetlands through re-
grading banks and planting native salt marsh vegetation; 3) removing concrete blocks and 
remnant gate structures directly beneath the Pulaski Street Bridge.  The additional 
restoration measure of creating a wetland and outdoor education area on the JM Wright 
Technical School grounds was not selected in the recommended plan because this action 
was not as cost effective as the other restoration measures assessed in Alternative 2. 
 
As a recreational component to the project and to replace existing sidewalks and trails in 
the affected areas, the proposed action also includes incorporating a trail system to 
connect the greenway and parks along the river corridor.   
 
Constructing wetlands in the tidal areas of the river will substantially improve foraging, 
spawning, and sheltering habitat.  Tidal wetlands also provide ecological benefits to the 
Mill River by intercepting sediment, removing nutrients, remediating pollutants, and 
improving water quality.  In the riparian areas to be restored, removing invasive plants 
and debris, as well as stabilizing and replanting riverbanks with native plant species, will 
improve riparian habitat.  Habitat improvements will support local biodiversity and 
improve the Mill River ecosystem’s health.  A contiguous system of river parks, open 
space, and protected habitat, interlaced with a trail network, will create a wildlife corridor 
and provide numerous recreational opportunities for the residents of Stamford.   
 
No significant long-term or short-term adverse impacts to the environment are 
anticipated.  Construction will be conducted when river conditions permit minimum 
impact to anadromous fish migration.   






